
LC Paper No. CB(1)722/19-20(01) 
 
 

Subcommittee on Issues Relating to Policy on Industrial Buildings 
 

List of follow-up actions arising from the discussion  
at the meeting on 19 May 2020 

 
 

The Administration is requested to provide written response to the 
questions raised by members on the following issues: 

 
 

(a) (i) the number of subdivided flats ("SDUs") in industrial buildings 
("IBs") banned under Government's enforcement actions between 
2012 and 2020; (ii) the number of tenants rendered homeless as a 
result of such enforcement actions; and (iii) the number of 
affected residents admitted to the Transit Centre; 
 

(b) statistics on SDUs in IBs, including the number of SDUs, the 
number of residents and rent level;  

 
(c) the number and locations of upstairs bars operated in IBs with or 

without valid liquor licences, and the number and percentage of 
these upstairs bars that do not comply with the structural safety 
and fire safety requirements; 
 

(d) periodic inspections of upstairs bars in IBs (licensed or without 
licence) to ensure compliance with fire safety-related regulations, 
any irregularities found, prosecutions taken, and convictions 
made; 
 

(e) in each of the past three years, the number of prosecutions against 
factory canteens which provided catering services to persons not 
employed in the factory building concerned; and 
 

(f) cases where ground floor spaces of IBs are allowed to be used for 
shops or for providing services. 
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